## OTTAWA BOOSTER CLUB MEETING

#### **December 13, 2017**

President Susie Walsh called the meeting to order with 16 members in attendance. The minutes were read and approved by Stephanie Stevenson and Tiffany Ditchfield. One correspondence from Spencer Rockford and the OHS choirs was read aloud. The treasurer's report was reported. It was approved and seconded by Cindy Bruck and Julie Angus.

# **COMMITTEE REPORTS**

**PIRATE CHEST (Lori Jodts, Julie Angus)** They will meeting together after the first of the year. Letters will be sent out the first week of January for 2018 donations.

**MEMBERSHIP(Tiffany Ditchfield)** There are 159 members. The cellphone card holders are still available for pick up at the home basketball games. Announcements will be made to remind members to pick up them up. It was discussed that there is a need to get the message out to parents, students, and community about involvement, scholarships, and making the OHS Booster Club more visible. Many active members have upper classmen. There is concern that there is not enough involvement to continue all the support provided to the high school and the students.

**SPIRIT WEAR\_(Staci Horner)** The Spirit Booth earned \$4,886 at the Holiday Sale. The new location was a great success. Thank you to all who helped out! There are two Friday night games in January.

**STEAK DINNER (Lori Jodts and Carol Aubry)** The Steak Dinner will be held on March 3, 2018 at Festivities Unlimited. This is a date change. Please mark your calendars. We are asking for volunteers to help out with our largest fundraiser. The theme is "Red, White, & Blue – Proud to be a Pirate!"

**50/50** We are still in need of a chairperson for the basketball season. It was reported the December 2 game earnings: \$77 and December 8 game earnings: \$121. Thank you to Laercio Cunha for managing the drawings.

**PIB** (Lori Madden) Tentatively the date is set for Saturday, September 8, 2018. Dress rehearsal will be held Wednesday, September 5. Judges are being lined up.

### **AD Report**

#### **OLD BUSINESS**

### **NEW BUSINESS**

The meeting was adjourned and approved by Bill Vogel and Lori Madden. The next meeting will be January 10, 2017.

Respectfully submitted,

Jenny Cox